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January 9, 2024

On January 9, 2024, the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. Council members Roxanne Meyer and Josh Combs were

in attendance along with attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Town Council officers were elected. Roxanne Meyer was elected President and Josh Combs was elected Vice President. Monthly meetings will
continue to be on the second Tuesday of each month at 7 pm at Versailles Town Hall.

Department reports were received priorto the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. ltems on the consent agenda were accepted.

The utility shut off policy was discussed. Lynn will amend the ordinance to show a 10-day past due date grace period before shut off.

A utility rate study was discussed. SIRPC is gathering data for the planning grant.

A Transient Merchant application was prepared by Roxanne per the town ordinance. Lynn and Joe reviewed the application. This will be

implemented per the ordinance.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m.

Attest:

Holly Wehr,' Director of Community Development


